
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Commodore’s Comments 
 

Well, I for one had a great time at 

the Halloween and Firework party 

at the club. It was lovely to see so 

many people dressed up for the 

occasion ( including some super 

scary zombies and very 

sophisticated vampires), and 

really having fun! I particularly 

enjoyed the games organised by 

that famous local party entertainer 

‘Uncle Simon’ who kept it all 

moving and ensured ‘fair play’ 

(except for those who had ever 

beaten him in a race, that is). 

Thanks Simon. Thank you to 

Andrea for organising a great 

night, also Mandy, who was in the 

galley, Natalie (ticket 

sales/bouncer), Jessica (bar) and 

the Vincents for providing the 

music. The fab fireworks were set 

off by club pyromaniacs, Rob 

Hunter, Glyn Rawson, Martin & 

Josh Whittle, thanks guys!  Once 

again, a superb team effort. 

 

I’ve had a great year as 

Commodore and would like to 

thank all the committee members 

and club members who have been 

generous with their help and time 

during my term of office. We’ve 

had some really good events 

during the year which wouldn’t 

have been possible without a lot 

of people giving their time and 

energy to make things happen. 

Thank you all, you made it much 

easier than it might have been. 

 

Whilst other clubs are known to 

be struggling for members, we 

have been able to maintain a 

steady level of membership 

during recent years and I believe 

that this is down to the 

friendliness and warmth of our 

membership and the inclusion of 

new members in club activities. 

Long may it continue. 

 

By the time you read this you 

will have a new Commodore and 

Vice Commodore, do please 

give them as much support as 

possible. They’re volunteers as 

are all committee members, so 

please do your bit by attending 

work parties and signing up for 

your duties as early as possible. 

 

Sorry if I sound like a nag, and 

you’ve heard it all before, but 

the club will only run smoothly 

with the co-operation and 

support of the members, and it’s 

the last chance I’ll get to say it.  

 

We’ve had some amazing 

successes during the year with 

sailors travelling to compete 

nationally and internationally 

and I must mention one of the 

most successful young sailors 

the club has ever had. Harvey 

Martin has this year won the RS 

Feva Nationals, the European 

Championships, The 

International Crown Cup and the 

World Championships. He has 

also recently been named as the 

joint winner of the Derbyshire 

Junior Sportsman of the year 

award and has been nominated 

for the Yachts and Yachting 

Young Sailor of the year with 

his team mate Bobby Hewitt. He 

is a great ambassador for Ogston 

 December 2014 
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     (email address: newsletter@ogstonsc.co.uk) 

 sailing club and the sport of 

sailing and I’m sure you will 

join me in congratulating him. 

Well done Harvey! 

 

In September of this year, we 

said goodbye to Harry Fisher, a 

sad time, but he had lived a full 

and active life with Ogston 

being close to his heart right to 

the end. His legacy to us is The 

Harry Fisher Trust which 

supports our young sailors in 

excelling in the sport and will 

continue to do so.  

 

We also took part in ‘Bart’s 

Bash’ to remember Andrew 

Simpson, Olympic and 

America’s Cup sailor, and 

hopefully helped to create a new 

World record for the largest 

sailing race ever. 

 

So, it’s been an honour and once 

again. THANK YOU. 

 

Bye for now. 

 

Julia Ward 

Commodore 

 

 

Junior Fleet – Sign Up 2015 
 

You can now sign up for Junior 

Fleet 2015 by contacting 

Andrew Thompson - 
andrew.thompson.28@btinternet.com 

 

The deadline for current 

members to sign up is 1
st
 March 

2015 – sign up will then be open 

to new members. 

 
 
 
 

www.facebook.com/ogstonsailingclub 

 

mailto:andrew.thompson.28@btinternet.com
http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10151509108346729&set=a.494827881728.283935.20531316728&type=1
http://www.facebook.com/ogstonsailingclub


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice Commodore’s Notes 

The sailing season is drawing to 

an end and this will be my last 

column as Vice Commodore. 

It’s been a great year and 

without mentioning any names, 

I would like to thank everyone 

who has made it a success. Most 

of all I would like to thank the 

sailors – good, bad, winners, 

beginners, juniors and seniors – 

it’s all of us who make up the 

sailing club. 

It’s been great to see so many 

sailors out on the water over the 

last few weeks. We’re now well 

into the frostbite series and the 

turnouts are as good as in the 

summer – keep it up. Sailing 

continues until 21
st
 December 

with good racing throughout the 

fleet. 

Looking back to the autumn 

series, I would like to 

congratulate Jon Ward who won 

the Saturday Autumn Pursuit in 

his Solo, and also the Blue 

Riband Fast Handicap in his 

Flying Fifteen. Congratulations 

should also go to Sarah who put 

up with me to win the Blue 

Riband Slow Handicap. 

On Sunday 19
th

 October, the 

Enterprise Fleet held the 

Richard Sadler Memorial 

Trophy, an event which is held 

annually at different clubs. The 

day saw 6 visitors joining 6 

home boats with a fresh breeze 

some very strong gusts – very 

testing conditions. We managed 

to break our mast in the first 

race which pleased Sarah since 

it gave her a good excuse to sit it 

out! Meanwhile I think 

everybody capsized (some 

people several times). All 

proceeds from the event were 

donated to Neurocare and we 

raised a total of £156.00. 

Congratulations to Jonathan 

Woodward and Karen Alexander 

from South Staffs SC who won 

on the day. 

The final race of the year will be 

the Commodore’s Boxing Day 

Bash on Friday 26
th

 December 

with the race starting at 1200 hrs 

followed by the tradition buffet 

lunch in the clubhouse. Everyone 

is welcome and it is a great way 

to get some fresh air and work off 

the Christmas Day excesses. 

Prizes will be given for the best 

dressed boat and the best dressed 

sailors and you will be welcomed 

off the water with a warming 

glass of mulled wine. Feel free to 

bring all the family down – it’s 

always an enjoyable day at the 

club for both the sailors and those 

who prefer to keep warm in the 

clubhouse. 

For those of you who have 

already hung up your wet suits 

for the year, don’t forget to come 

down to the club and check on 

your boats. The winds have 

picked up recently and with the 

onset of winter, it is essential that 

everyone checks that their boats 

are properly tied down and 

secure. Why not come up on a 

Sunday afternoon and join us in 

the bar for a drink and a catch up.  

Andy Gomm 

Vice Commodore 

 

 

Newsletter 
 

The printing and posting of the 

newsletter is now costing the club 

more than £3000 per year. 

Because of this we are proposing 

to send the newsletter out to 

members by email as the main 

method of distribution - starting 

in January 2015. 

We will be using the email 

addresses that are registered on 

Dutyman.  

Because of this, could you please 

check that your registered email 

address on Dutyman is correct by 

following this link: 

http://www.dutyman.biz/dmmain.

aspx?id=O0001645, signing in 

and clicking on the ‘Profile’ link 

on the top menu bar. If you 

cannot remember your password 

then request a new one from the 

first log in page. 

 

If you still wish to receive a 

printed copy of the newsletter 

then you must act NOW – either 

by emailing 

ogstondutyman@gmail.com or 

by contacting the newsletter 

editor (John Mellors) on 

01773874587 or by email – 

johnmellors55@gmail.com.  

  

Also – we can send you duplicate 

copies of the newsletter to other 

email addresses within the same 

family – let me know using the 

contacts above. 

 

The newsletter will continue to be 

available on the Club website - 

http://www.ogstonsc.co.uk/newsl

etters/newsletter.htm  but you 

will need to put in the club gate 

code to access it. 

 

John Mellors 

 

http://www.dutyman.biz/dmmain.aspx?id=O0001645
http://www.dutyman.biz/dmmain.aspx?id=O0001645
mailto:ogstondutyman@gmail.com
johnmellors55@gmail.com
http://www.ogstonsc.co.uk/newsletters/newsletter.htm
http://www.ogstonsc.co.uk/newsletters/newsletter.htm


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Social Update November 2014 
 

What a fantastic turnout we had for our recent 

Halloween Social J. Everyone had lots of fun, and I 

was really impressed with the effort that so many of 

you went to with your brilliant fancy dress 

costumes…….it was a very difficult task for the 

Judges to choose a winner in each category. The 

fireworks were fab too, so many thanks to Glyn 

Rawson and his team for organising this, and also a 

big thank you to Simon Law for hosting the party 

games and competitions, along with Caroline and John 

Vincent for their excellent DJ’ing throughout, the 

music was great and I even managed a bit of a boogie 

myself. Thanks must also go to Jess Law and Natalie 

Smith for keeping the liquid refreshments flowing 

from behind the bar, and to Mandy Rawson for 

helping in the Galley. 

Finally I must give a massive thank you to the 

following people who helped create the brilliant, 

spooky environment for the evening by decorating the 

club so well: Tony, Callum and Sara Judge, Lottie and 

Bryce Howard, Darren Dale, Jess Law, Kate and Russ 

Short, Don Spencer and Charlie Smith.  

Thank you all, your support and helpfulness represents 

the true spirit of our club and your assistance was 

greatly appreciated.   

Please find details below of the Socials for the 

remainder of this year and make a note in your 

diaries so you can come along and join in.  

 

December 26
th

 – Commodore’s Boxing Day 

Bash. Enjoy an exhilarating race followed by 

mulled wine, a buffet and plenty of socialising. 

 

New Years Day 1
st
 January 2015 – 

Commodore’s Faith Lunch. The bar will be 

open for anyone who wishes to meet up and relax 

with friends at the end of the festive holidays. It 

may also be an excellent opportunity to bring 

along any surplus food you may have from your 

mammoth Christmas food shop (or is it only me 

that always buys too much J) 

Please make a note of these dates and as always 

if you have any ideas or would like to make any 

suggestions for a Social event please let me 

know. You can contact me on 01773 590523 or 

by e-mail at ahughes9@btinternet.com 

I look forward to seeing you all at the above for 

the rest of this year and wish you all the best of 

luck in your sailing for the remainder of the year. 

Andrea  J 

 

mailto:ahughes9@btinternet.com


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRAINING 
 
This year’s training programme is coming to a close with the final session in November 

being a Powerboat Instructors’ Course. 

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate everyone who has successfully 

completed their Learn to Sail courses (adult and junior) and their Powerboat Level 1 and 2 

courses.  

It also gives me great pleasure to welcome four new dinghy instructors into the fold, 

congratulations to Barry Regan, Bryce Howard, Richard Kirk and Natalie Smith for 

successfully completing the six day course. 

I would also like to pass on my very grateful thanks to all the instructors, safety boat crews, 

galley and bar crews who have given up their time to help run the many courses we provide.  

You may be interested to know that all the courses, other than Instructors, which are still run 

at the Club are provided in house using only the Club’s resources.  

This year some thirty volunteers have been involved to help provide courses for over 50 club 

members. 

 

Congratulations and Many Thanks to all involved. 

 

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 

David Wood  -Training Officer  

Ogston Sailing Club  

 

 

 
Ambervale Heating is a family run, Christian 
company with over 40 years in the plumbing  

and heating industry. 
 

Our services include: 

¶ Gas Central Heating  

¶ Oil Fired Central Heating 

¶ LPG Tank and Bottled Gas Systems 

¶ Solar Thermal 

¶ Minor Electrical Repairs 

¶ Gas Safety Inspections 

¶ Gas Fires 

¶ Cookers & AGA’s 
 

         01623 443318 
 

www.ambervale.co.uk 
 

Registered in England No. 6029098 
 Registered Office:  

  17 Fritchley Lane, Fritchley, Belper, Derbyshire DE56 2FN 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

High  uality Building   Construction 
 

Unrivalled Customer Service 
 

Contact   
Simon Knighton 

 

              
 

simon goodwardconstruction.co.uk  
www.goodwardconstruction.co.uk  

Safety Matters  
Congratulations to Martin Kirby-Skyes, John Vincent, Darren Dale, Kieran Watson and 
 Tony Judge all passed the Level 2 Powerboat. 
I would like to thank all my Instructors Richard Dance, Mick Brown, Andy Hart, Jill Dowell, & 
Julian Hammond for all their help in running the courses over the past year. We have managed 
to run two Powerboat level 2’s and two safety Familiarisations over the past year. We will be 
organising next years courses in the next couple of months, so keep a look out in the 
newsletters for when I will run them. 
Moby will be coming out of the water in the next couple of weeks so please use the dory with 
the 4hpTohatsu engine on and not the ribs please. 

 

This is important please read 
Note you must make sure radios are dry and turned off before putting them 
in the charger.  We have just had to replace a charger because of people 

not making sure the radios are Dry.  

Please - when filling in the Safety logs put PTO in the box with the problem and 
write on the back of the sheet what the problem is. It does say this on the safety 
log sheet and the bottom in bold letters - Thank you. 
Dave Driffill 
Rear Commodore Safety 
daved.ff3449@gmail.com 
 

  

 

Struggling to keep on top of the books? Don’t know 

where to start?   Let me handle everything for you........ 

*Daily Bookkeeping * Cash flow forecasts* Bank 

reconciliations * Monthly reporting * Payroll * Credit 

Control * End of Year Accounts * VAT Returns * 

For your friendly, qualified bookkeeper contact:  

Sara Martin 

Tel:  01773 833499/07419 133016 

Email: 

sara@thebusybookkeeper.co.uk 

The Office, Church Close House, Chesterfield 

Road, Alfreton, Derbyshire, DE55 7DT  

www.thebusybookkeeper.co.uk                                                                                                                                         

Practice Licence: 13512 

 

mailto:daved.ff3449@gmail.com


 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Sadler Memorial 
Trophy 2014 

Ogston Sailing Club Sunday 19th 

October 

Ogston Sailing Club hosted the 

Richard Sadler Memorial Trophy, 

6 visitors from as far as West 

Lanchashire YC and 

Southampton joined a home fleet 

of 6 Enterprises to bring a fleet of 

12 boats to the start line of a very 

blustery race 1. 

The wind did not disappoint, the 

course allowed excellent planing 

downwind, however, upwind was 

a different story with the wind 

touching 30 knots in some of the 

gusts, these proved testing 

conditions with the rescue crews 

kept very busy. Race 1 was won 

by Martin Honnor sailing with 

Paul Hobson, these two, despite 

an early capsize bided their time 

to win by a comfortable margin. 

Crews returned to shore to 

compare stories which included 

multiple capsizes, personal injury 

and a de-masting. 

An excellent lunch was provided 

by www.Peakdinghy.com            

proceeds from the meal being 

donated to Neurocare. Race 2 

started with slightly fewer boats 

and a couple of merged teams, all 

boats suffered at least one 

capsize, however it was Steve 

Graham & Alex Haliwell who 

mastered the conditions best to 

take line honours. 

Race 3 took place in what were 

said to be slightly more moderate 

conditions with Jonathan 

Woodward & Karen Alexander 

holding their nerve in what were 

still lively conditions to take the 

race and the event. 

The day had produced some 

exciting sailing a fair few 

capsizes but as the name of the 

event suggests, this was held in 

the memory of Richard Sadler 

with proceeds from the day’s 

activities totalling some £156.00 

being donated 

to www.neurocare.org.uk who 

raise money to buy life-saving 

equipment for use in the neuro 

wards of Sheffield NHS 

hospitals. The winners Jonathan 

and Karen thanked Ogston 

Sailing Club for hosting the event 

and making the fleet very 

welcome. 

1
st
 23089 Jonathan Woodward & 

Karen Alexander; 3.0 points 

2
nd

 23347 Steve Graham & Alex 

Haliwell; 3.0 points 

3
rd

 22619 Martin Honnor & Paul 

Hobson; 5.0 points 

4
th
 23384 Matt Rawson & 

Harvey Martin; 5.0 points 

5
th
 23219 Russell Short & Jess 

Law; 8.0 points 

6
th
 Paul Young & Megan Ward; 

9.0 points 

7
th
 Ges Brown & Julie Moore 

7
th
 Dave Staniforth & Becky 

Thickett 

7
th
 Andy Gomm & Sarah Gomm 

7
th
 John Berry & Neil Bawden 

7
th
 Adam Hague & Chris Walsh 

7
th
 Mike Heap & Chris Joyce 

  

 
 

 

 

http://www.peakdinghy.com/
http://www.neurocare.org.uk/


 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                          

 
 

Rank Class SailNo HelmName Nett

1st Solo 5534 J Ward 7

2nd Laser 16 C Walsh 14

3rd Enterprise 21137 S Dowell 16

4th Laser 1765233 A Hague 32

5th Solo 4938 Paula Tyers 35

6th Solo 5501 N Patrick 37

7th Laser 126369 T Smith 41

8th Laser Radial 196079 J Daniels 48

9th Albacore 6698 S Hunt 49

10th Laser 152577 J C Daniels 61

Autumn Pursuit 2014

Rank Class SailNo HelmName Rating Nett

1st Topper 42443 L Howard 1322 10

2nd RS Tera Pro 2273 A Joyce 1351 12

Rank Class SailNo HelmName Rating Nett

1st Flying Fifteen 3667 J Ward 1017 7

2nd Albacore 8070 H Blunt 1050 7

3rd K1 53 D Spencer 1064 22

4th Flying Fifteen 3449 D Driffill 1017 31

5th Flying Fifteen Classic 2146 H Pye 1051 35

Rank Class SailNo HelmName Rating Nett

1st Enterprise 22418 A Gomm 1115 7

2nd Enterprise 23219 R Short 1115 9

3rd Laser 204883 R Spencer 1088 17

4th Laser 144272 S Ball 1088 22

5th Solo 4950 K Power 1146 25

Blue Riband 2014

Junior Fleet

Fast Handicap Fleet

Slow Handicap Fleet


